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New Study Shows LA Death Penalty has $281 Million Price Tag 
New Orleans –  Former Chief Judge of the Orleans Criminal District Calvin Johnson, and William Quigley, Professor 

of Law at Loyola University New Orleans, have conducted a new analysis of the costs of Louisiana’s death penalty and 

found that it would cost the state at least two hundred and eighty-one million dollars ($281,000,000) to secure an 

execution for someone arrested after August 1, 2019.  These costs are above and beyond the costs to the State of 

pursuing and securing a life sentence without parole.  The analysis is based upon information from the Louisiana 

Department of Corrections, the Louisiana Public Defender Board, the Louisiana Legislative Fiscal Office along with 

other available information. The analysis takes into consideration the average number of potential capital cases and the 

length of time (17.6 years) it takes for a case to progress from arrest to conviction and sentence to an execution.  

On average, Louisiana spends at least $15 million a year to maintain our capital punishment system.  These 

costs include the expense of defense and corrections to maintain the death penalty and death row, and the costs incurred 

by the courts and prosecutors for trials of capital cases. The authors’ note that “The actual costs may be significantly 

higher, as the costs do not include the prosecution or court costs spent on capital cases that ultimately did not go to trial 

as a capital case, or the costs of Louisiana Supreme Court review.” 

Professor Quigley observed: “Louisiana has spent over $200 million in the past 15 years, to operate a broken 

death penalty system in which 83% of the death sentences imposed at trial have been overturned.  Louisiana has to 

decide whether it wants to spend more than $250 million dollars in the future, for a death penalty system that has 

resulted in more exonerations than executions over the last 15 years.”  The paper details costs studies from eighteen 

other states that “have found the costs of administering the death penalty to be substantially higher than administering a 

system limited to life without parole sentences.”  

The Honorable Calvin Johnson notes, “Louisiana’s death penalty is exorbitantly expensive, but when the State 

is attempting to execute a citizen, the Constitution imposes costs that are unavoidable.  And when the moral authority 

of the state – and a person’s life -- is at stake, we can’t cut corners.”  The new study concludes, “we are paying 

hundreds of millions of dollars for a system that we do not use and that does not work.”    

Ben Cohen, of Counsel at the Promise of Justice Initiative, says of the study:  “Proponents of the death penalty 

say you can’t put a price tag on justice.  But the sticker price on the death penalty in Louisiana is more than a quarter of 

a billion dollars.  That is a lot of roads, a lot of schools, a lot of health care for a lot of people.  Not much fairness and 

no justice.”   

http://law.loyno.edu/economic-cost-paper-la


Contact Information:   Professor Quigley:  quigley77@gmail.com   Judge Johnson: 504-439-2514 
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